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Welcome to your May newsletter. 
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NEXT GENERAL MEETING:
 

WEDNESDAY 15 MAY
SEE YOU THERE AT 7.30 

FOR OUR REGULAR 
GENERAL BUSINESS 

MEETING. 
Walkerville RSL Hall,

Walkerville Tce, Walkerville

Next event
26 May
Northern

Tyre Services 
Rallysprint
Autocross
Regularity 

Entries are open on the
Motorsport Australia

events page

On Wednesday 19th June, we will be holding our
annual Cancer Council fundraiser/information
evening. We will be having a light supper at 6.30pm,
and drinks will be available for purchase, plus tea
and coffee.

There will be a cash prize raffle. Tickets will be
available to buy from Adrian Shepard from the
General Meeting on 15th May.  

We will also be having a guest speaker.

More information will be available soon. 



CLUB CONTACTS
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WACC HISTORY

During their visit to Burra for the Shannons Rally of the Heartland, two of our members
stumbled upon a fascinating piece of WACC Member history, albeit recent history. While
browsing the local General Store in nearby Robertstown near Burra,  Andrew and Oscar
couldn't help but notice a calendar proudly displaying April 2024. And who might grace
the feature picture for April? The answer awaits at the bottom of this page.

Answer: WACC member Jason Thiele



WORKING BEE
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We are going to organise a number of working b's in the upcoming weeks. 

One of the major jobs we need to do is to install the water main. Phase 1 will be along
the fence line of Mt Mary Rd from the meter to the corner of Walky Park (approx 2 km).
We estimate this will take a team a couple of days so it will most likely be a weekend
job.

Phase 2 will be to lay the pipe across Walky Park to the water tanks and can probably
be done over several separate days.

Smaller tasks (probably on weekdays ) include:

 installing an SS sheet behind the BBQ and installing an exhaust fan and canopy.
erecting shelving at the end of the middle RSP container for a solar battery
charging station.
moving all fuel containers to the 3rd RSP container (including gennie fuel) away
from any ignition source.

If you are able to help out, please phone Pete Tann - 0417 867 403
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MEMBER ACTIVITY 

Rally Skills Student Anthony Dally with his Suburu
Impreza WRX  entered in Regularity at the Shannons
Rally of the Heartland. Anthony and his co driver
Cameron van den Heuvel came 5th.

Congratulations to Steve
Barker and Mandy Rudham
for winning Regularity at the
Shannons Rally of the
Heartland in the Toyota
Hilux.  

And also to Rob Hunt and
Jane Hunt for coming 3rd
outright in the SARC in their
Mitsubishi Lancer Evo. 

The Rally was held on 26th -
28th April and was based in
Burra.

Photos by Twin Cam Media-from Shannons Rally SA - Rally of the Heartland
Facebook Page.



One of our club sponsors Matthew Stanton (Matt and Bec) of
Kensington Park Tyrepower is entering the ‘Shit Box Rally” in
what he describes as a “ a crappy old Commodore wagon.”

We would love if you could assist Matt and Bec in raising
money for the Cancer Council, every dollar helps.

It all goes to a good cause.

Donate here: Matt and Bec
 
You will be able to follow their trip and have a laugh at or with
them along the way.

If you wish to put a sticker on their car they would be more
than happy to do that.

Kensington Park Tyrepower
416 Payneham Road
Glynde, SA 5070
Ph :08 8431 5856

www.kensingtonparktyrepower.com.au

NOTICE BOARD 
A new feature for members’ use. Do you have something you need? Do you have something to sell? Is
there an event you’re keen for others to know about? If it’s of interest to you, then it could be of interest to
others. Please email the editor with your contributions. 

Please email editor@wacc.asn.au

WACC Newsletter - May 2024 www.wacc.asn.au

https://spring2024.shitboxrally.com.au/pub-crawlers


Multicultural Communities Council of SA (MCCSA) is seeking passionate, friendly
volunteers to join our team as Bus Drivers for our ‘Community-Driven Transport’ service.

MCCSA was established almost 50 years ago. We are the peak organisation serving,
empowering and advocating for the culturally and linguistically diverse communities of
South Australia. You can learn more about our transport service here:
https://mccsa.org.au/transport-service/
 
We're reaching out to car and bus clubs like yours, because we believe your motor-
enthusiast members might be the perfect fit! This volunteer opportunity is ideal for retirees
or individuals looking for a flexible way to give back to the community.

Here's what makes this opportunity so rewarding:
Make a Difference: Volunteers directly impact lives by providing safe and reliable
transportation to community members, ensuring they can access essential services, events,
and activities. Engage with Diverse Communities: Our MCCSA drivers have the pleasure of
interacting with people from various backgrounds, fostering connections and building social
interaction. 
Confident Driving Experience: We provide a test drive for all potential volunteers in our
small buses (which are more akin to large vans). A regular driver's license, a good driving
record, and a positive attitude are all you need!
 
We understand that car enthusiasts appreciate a good driving experience. Our Community-
Driven Transport program provides a new avenue to utilise driving skills while making a
positive impact.

We are seeking volunteers who are flexible and patient, as well as friendly and enjoy
connecting with diverse groups of people.  If you think this volunteer opportunity is a good
fit for your members, we kindly ask you to share the following details with them:

Join our team as a Volunteer Bus Driver and drive positive change in your community!
To learn more or apply, contact MCCSA Transport Coordinator, Geoffrey Brown, at
geoffrey.brown@mccsa.org.au or call 8345 5266.

NOTICE BOARD 
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https://mccsa.org.au/transport-service/
mailto:geoffrey.brown@mccsa.org.au


NOTICE BOARD 
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Officials Training
OFFICIALS - Do you want to upgrade your licence?

Do you want training in
- Event Command

- Event Administration
- Timekeeper

- Scrutineering
- Steward

- Bronze, Silver Upgrades
- Course Presenter

- Event Assessor
- Course Checker

- Safety 1st Representative
- CATO

- anything else you think you need?

If you are interested in doing this training, or any other training, please message
secretary@wacc.asn.au  so we can put this information to the Motorsport Australia South Australia

State Officiating Panel.

And please mention if you would rather this be online or Face - to - Face.

mailto:secretary@wacc.asn.au


NOTICE BOARD 
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A big thank you to Jeremy Browne for donating a pair of seats to the Rally Skills
Program.

We are still looking for donations of items the Rally Skills Program can make use of, such
as tools, seats, parts, car covers etc.  If you have anything to donate, please contact
Pete Tann  on 0417 867 403

Colin & Pete went to Walky Park last week and put up a shelf at the back of the container
nearest the water tanks.  This is where the Rally Skills Program helmets are now neatly
stored, sorted by size (XS, S,M,L, XL).

They are available for use for passenger rides, but please put them back in their place
so we can keep the area tidy.

Please note due to circumstances beyond our control,
the Copyworld Walky 100 calendared for 10th August
2024 has been cancelled.
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WACC  SERIES REGS

The 2024 Walky Park Series Regs are now
available on our website. RallySprints are back!

4 Khanacross Rounds

3 Rallysprint/Autocross/Regularity Rounds

You read that correctly, come to a Walky Park
Rallysprint by Walkerville All Cars Club and

enter your choice of Rallysprint, Autocross or
Regularity, giving entrants the maximum in

flexibility throughout the year.

Link to Regs:
Walky Park Series Regs

https://www.facebook.com/WalkyPark?__cft__[0]=AZXjDgqig8rquQ2wFfN5l3l8MuMYPxcCVAHQkohfe5SK2G665VDXeflR3RARaN1Lz2StN3L2tLXcqEfiR7juN39LyelMpBpI0YFBQfBwb5SnOaRumSR13tjW6x386eLQy18&__tn__=-]K-R
https://www.facebook.com/WalkyPark?__cft__[0]=AZXjDgqig8rquQ2wFfN5l3l8MuMYPxcCVAHQkohfe5SK2G665VDXeflR3RARaN1Lz2StN3L2tLXcqEfiR7juN39LyelMpBpI0YFBQfBwb5SnOaRumSR13tjW6x386eLQy18&__tn__=-]K-R
https://www.facebook.com/groups/walkervilleallcarsclub/?__cft__[0]=AZXjDgqig8rquQ2wFfN5l3l8MuMYPxcCVAHQkohfe5SK2G665VDXeflR3RARaN1Lz2StN3L2tLXcqEfiR7juN39LyelMpBpI0YFBQfBwb5SnOaRumSR13tjW6x386eLQy18&__tn__=-UK-R
https://www.wacc.asn.au/media/website_pages/motorsport/Walky-Park-Series-2024-Regulations-Final-v5.1.pdf?fbclid=IwAR0krzsYtWYHicaUxf8QLSQPa80rED2dr0kzdShaN4_XQuLkOG6eE6_h76I


HISTORICS
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Our monthly Walky Torque magazine would love to share a photo of your
historic vehicle, please email editor@wacc.asn.au or text a photo of your pride

and joy and information regarding this vehicle.

For example, YEAR , MAKE , MODEL , ENGINE , TRANSMISSION or any other
interesting facts.

                       YOUR NAME (OPTIONAL)

                        NOTE for privacy purposes registration plate numbers will be
photoshopped out.

                       
Awaiting your enthusiastic reply via return email or text message.

                                                                                                         Stephen Barker
                                                                                                         Club Registrar
                                                                                                          0451077346



CLUB MEETINGS
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Are you interested in being a part of our General Meeting but you just can't get there?  
Well.....now you can. The system has been tested and is now ready for members to access.  
All you need to do is click on the Google Meeting Link and the window will open up.   Click
on “ask to be let in” and a committee member will grant you access to the meeting.  You
can interact with the meeting if you wish, or just watch.   You can also find the link on the
Social Events Page of the WACC website. 

Walkerville All Cars Club General Meeting Remote Access:
Online Google Meeting Link: https://meet.google.com/tin-wkmx-wej

Phone: ‪(AU) +61 3 8594 9486‬ - PIN: ‪451 308 174‬#

 

Meetings can now be attended remotely

https://meet.google.com/tin-wkmx-wej


The Rally Skills Program's goals are to provide a safe space for young people and adults to
learn and develop skills driving on gravel, with an emphasis on providing a gateway into
Motorsport.

By developing a driver education program, we aim to educate drivers on the skills required to
drive on gravel, as well as learn general driving skills. We will provide students an outlet to
learn in a safe environment, being taught by experienced instructors in a family-friendly
environment.

Students will use a supplied vehicle during the Program, to get experience and decide if they
would like to pursue the sport, before having to outlay equipment and a vehicle, which can
be a barrier to people participating.

The program aims to provide on ongoing support to assist students of the program to
continue to develop skills and further their careers. We hope to start a buddy system where a
participant can continue to be mentored by another club member to help them increase
their skills and continue into the next level of Motorsport.

The program consists of 3 full day sessions/lessons with final event day when students get
the opportunity to compete in a Walkerville All Cars Club Khanacross. The program will run
once per year. A maximum of 12 students, split into two groups of 6.

RALLY SKILLS PROGRAM
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Day One Focuses On:
Introductions to fellow participants and an overview of the program.
Safety Equipment in Motorsport.
Scrutineering in Motorsport and its role.
Basic driving techniques on gravel, tailored to each student's existing skill level.

Day Two Focuses On:
Refining cornering and braking techniques on the track.
Understanding and utilising pace notes.
Manual gearbox techniques.
Different types of tyres, and tyre changing.

Day Three Focuses On:
Rally rules.
What a navigator does.
Cost to build Khanacross/Autocross/Rally Sprint/Rally Cars.
Fire Safety.

Day four (Competition Day):
Participants will pair up to compete in the thrilling Khanacross event.
On track will be very much Reinforce what's been learnt.



RALLY SKILLS PROGRAM
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We are taking registrations for additional driving instructors for 2025 to assist in
running the program.  If you have any questions or would like further
information on the program and how you could contribute please complete an
expression of interest form on our website at the following link, or contact Peter
Tann on 0417 867 403 

https://www.wacc.asn.au/rallyskills/

 

www.wacc.asn.au

https://www.wacc.asn.au/rallyskills/
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26/5 R A L L Y S P R I N T  R O U N D  2

14/4 K H A N A C R O S S  R O U N D  1

23/6 K H A N A C R O S S  R O U N D  3

28/7 R A L L Y S P R I N T  R O U N D  4

25/8 K H A N A C R O S S  R O U N D  5

22/9 R A L L Y S P R I N T  R O U N D  6

26-
27/10

S A  K X  C H A M P I O N S H I P  &  W A L K Y
K H A N A C R O S S  R O U N D  7
DH Ral lyspr int -SA KX Championship/Walky Khanacross
Round 4

Xerxas Motorsport -Khanacross Round 3

2 0 2 4
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Torrens Val ley Mechanical  -  Khanacross
Round 1

Northern Tyre Service
Ral lyspr int/Autocross/Regular i ty  Round 2
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S H A N N O N ’ S  R A L L Y  S A -
R A L L Y  O F  T H E  H E A R T L A N D26-28/4

3-5/5 B A C K B O N E  H I L L C L I M B - M T
A L M A

10/8 C O P Y W O R L D  W A L K Y  1 0 0
C A N C E L L E D

13-15/9 U M E  A D E L A I D E  H I L L S
R A L L Y

19-20/10 M S S  S A F E T Y  R A L L Y -
B A R O S S A

8-10/11 L E G E N D S  O F  T H E  L A K E S -
M O U N T  G A M B I E R

8/12 W I L L U N G A  H I L L C L I M B

20/10 B A Y  T O  B I R D W O O D



Don’t forget our sponsors. We
encourage you to support them, as

below. 
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Gill 

Editor

editor@wacc.asn.au 

The Last Word...... 

Please make contact with me if you have any articles or areas of interest you think our

members might be interested in reading in our newsletter. 
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WACC  Life Members
 *Denotes members who have passed away

Scott Atkinson              Malcolm Blaskett           Rod Calver                Denise Collins
John Day *                      Brian Foster                    Max Jones                 Ian Kidsley
Janneke Macklin           Peter McArthur*            Matt Monto              Bob Nason
Jim Penhale                   Colin Pettigrew              Chris Rizonico          Dave Rudham
Brian Schultze*             Ivar Stanelis                   Adrian Ward              John Whittenbury*
Mandy Rudham            Greta Nason                   Des Collins                Geoff Kolberg
Fran Tann*                     Lyn Wilson                     Stephen Barker         Peter Tann
Faye Barker                   Jeremy Browne

mailto:editor@wacc.asn.au
mailto:editor@wacc.asn.au


 APRIL GENERAL MINUTES - 2024 
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